
Board of Health 

Town of New Marlborough 

Meeting Minutes for November 15, 2022 

 

Meeting was called to order in person at Town Hall at 6:00 PM with Board members 

Larry Davis III, Jordan Chretien and agent Scott McFarland present. Member Peter Marks 

submitted his resignation from the Board on October 31, 2022. 

Minutes from October 18, 2022 were reviewed and approved. 

The SBPHC has wrapped up immunization clinics. Covid rates in the county have 

generally been declining. There is an SBPHC meeting Friday morning November 18, 2022 that 

Jordan will attend. 

SAPHE Act capacity assessment surveys continue. We have all completed the Phase 2 

questionaire and Scott is answering the questions and requests for information for the Phase 3 

portion of the survey, with assistance from Jayne Smith. 

There has been no food inspection activity since last meeting. Scott and Jordan will check 

with Jayne Smith on the status of the FDA grant that ends 12/31/2022 and what the plan is for 

2023. 

Regarding the housing inspection order mailed out 11/8/22, the BOH has not received a 

verbal response or the Return Receipt response back yet. Scott will attempt to followup with 

Brendan Pollock by phone. 

The final Nuisance/Order to Abate letter for 189 Knight Rd was signed to go out in the 

mail tomorrow. 

Septic designs received and reviewed included: 

 No new septic design received 

 

No new Well permits issued. 

 

Title 5 Inspections: 

 1976 Clayton-Mill River Rd  (Pass, 3-Bedroom) 

Perc tests completed: 

 No percs this last month. 

 

BCBOHA annual meeting/fall dinner is scheduled for the evening of 12/8/22 in Pittsfield. Scott 

will be going and encouraged Jordan to attend. Larry is welcome if he’d like to go and is still 

deciding. 

 

Motion to adjourn meeting seconded and accepted at 6:43 PM. Next meeting scheduled for 

December 13, 2022. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Scott McFarland, Agent 

 
 

 


